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Texas 75206, at (214) 750–9223 or fax 
(610) 687-6388. 

There are two ways to become 
involved in the Commission’s review of 
this project. First, any person wishing to 
obtain legal status by becoming a party 
to the proceedings for this project 
should, on or before the comment date 
stated below, file with the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 
First Street, NE., Washington, DC 20426, 
a motion to intervene in accordance 
with the requirements of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (18 CFR 385.214 or 385.211) 
and the Regulations under the NGA (18 
CFR 157.10). A person obtaining party 
status will be placed on the service list 
maintained by the Secretary of the 
Commission and will receive copies of 
all documents filed by the applicant and 
by all other parties. A party must submit 
14 copies of filings made with the 
Commission and must mail a copy to 
the applicant and to every other party in 
the proceeding. Only parties to the 
proceeding can ask for court review of 
Commission orders in the proceeding. 

However, a person does not have to 
intervene in order to have comments 
considered. The second way to 
participate is by filing with the 
Secretary of the Commission, as soon as 
possible, an original and two copies of 
comments in support of or in opposition 
to this project. The Commission will 
consider these comments in 
determining the appropriate action to be 
taken, but the filing of a comment alone 
will not serve to make the filer a party 
to the proceeding. The Commission’s 
rules require that persons filing 
comments in opposition to the project 
provide copies of their protests only to 
the party or parties directly involved in 
the protest. 

Persons who wish to comment only 
on the environmental review of this 
project should submit an original and 
two copies of their comments to the 
Secretary of the Commission. 
Environmental commenters will be 
placed on the Commission’s 
environmental mailing list, will receive 
copies of the environmental documents, 
and will be notified of meetings 
associated with the Commission’s 
environmental review process. 
Environmental commenters will not be 
required to serve copies of filed 
documents on all other parties. 
However, the non-party commenters 
will not receive copies of all documents 
filed by other parties or issued by the 
Commission (except for the mailing of 
environmental documents issued by the 
Commission) and will not have the right 
to seek court review of the 
Commission’s final order. 

Comments, protests and interventions 
may be filed electronically via the 
Internet in lieu of paper. See, 18 CFR 
385.2001(a)(1)(iii) and the instructions 
on the Commission’s Web site under the 
‘‘e-Filing’’ link. 

Comment Date: May 11, 2005.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–2005 Filed 4–27–05; 8:45 am] 
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Transmission Corporation; Notice of 
Compliance Filing 

April 21, 2005. 
Take notice that on April 15, 2005, 

CenterPoint Energy—Mississippi River 
Transmission Corporation (MRT) 
tendered for filing and approval an 
amendment to a negotiated rate 
agreement between MRT and Union 
Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE, to 
be effective May 1, 2005. MRT further 
states it also has submitted this 
agreement as a non-conforming 
agreement, to be included as part of its 
FERC Gas Tariff, Third Revised Volume 
No. 1, also to be effective May 1, 2005. 

Any person desiring to protest this 
filing must file in accordance with Rule 
211 of the Commission’s Rules of 
Practice and Procedure (18 CFR 
385.211). Protests to this filing will be 
considered by the Commission in 
determining the appropriate action to be 
taken, but will not serve to make 
protestants parties to the proceeding. 
Such protests must be filed in 
accordance with the provisions of 
Section 154.210 of the Commission’s 
regulations (18 CFR 154.210). Anyone 
filing a protest must serve a copy of that 
document on all the parties to the 
proceeding. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests in lieu 
of paper using the ‘‘eFiling’’ link at 
http://www.ferc.gov. Persons unable to 
file electronically should submit an 
original and 14 copies of the protest to 
the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission, 888 First Street, NE., 
Washington, DC 20426. 

This filing is accessible on-line at 
http://www.ferc.gov, using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link and is available for 
review in the Commission’s Public 
Reference Room in Washington, DC. 
There is an ‘‘eSubscription’’ link on the 

Web site that enables subscribers to 
receive e-mail notification when a 
document is added to a subscribed 
docket(s). For assistance with any FERC 
Online service, please e-mail 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, or call 
(866) 208–3676 (toll free). For TTY, call 
(202) 502–8659.

Magalie R. Salas, 
Secretary.
[FR Doc. E5–2022 Filed 4–27–05; 8:45 am] 
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April 21, 2005. 
Take notice that on April 15, 2005, 

Discovery Gas Transmission LLC 
(Discovery) tendered for filing as part of 
its FERC Gas Tariff, Original Volume 
No. 1, the following tariff sheets, to be 
effective April 1, 2005:
Revised Sheet No. 143 Substitute Third 
Revised Sheet No. 144 Substitute First 
Revised Sheet No. 194

Discovery states that this filing is 
intended to comply with the 
Commission’s Letter Order issued on 
March 31, 2005. 

Discovery further states that copies of 
the filing have been mailed to each of 
its customers, interested State 
Commissions and other interested 
persons. 

Any person desiring to protest this 
filing must file in accordance with Rule 
211 of the Commission’s Rules of 
Practice and Procedure (18 CFR 
385.211). Protests to this filing will be 
considered by the Commission in 
determining the appropriate action to be 
taken, but will not serve to make 
protestants parties to the proceeding. 
Such protests must be filed in 
accordance with the provisions of 
Section 154.210 of the Commission’s 
regulations (18 CFR 154.210). Anyone 
filing a protest must serve a copy of that 
document on all the parties to the 
proceeding. 

The Commission encourages 
electronic submission of protests in lieu 
of paper using the ‘‘eFiling’’ link at 
http://www.ferc.gov. Persons unable to 
file electronically should submit an 
original and 14 copies of the protest to 
the Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission, 888 First Street, NE., 
Washington, DC 20426. 
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